
 

 
 
 
 
 
To: Michael Liu, Director  
 Public Housing and Community Development  
 
From:  Felix Jimenez, Inspector General 
 
Date: February 17, 2023 
 
Subject: Receipt of Status Report Pertaining to the OIG’s Audit of PHCD’s Utilization of the 

MCC Emergency Response Team Pool for Emergency Construction Projects;    
Ref: IG20-0005-A 

 
The Office of the Inspector General (OIG) is in receipt of the Public Housing and Community 
Development’s (PHCD) status report (attached) regarding its implementation of the OIG’s 
recommendations made in the final audit report.  Based on PHCD’s status update, we are 
pleased that progress is being made towards fully implementing the recommendations.   
 
Concerning the OIG’s recommendation that PHCD re-initiate discussions with the Small 
Business Development Division to develop dedicated ERT pools for PHCD’s most needed 
emergency repairs (Recommendation No. 4), the OIG is requesting additional clarification 
regarding the explanation noted below.  

 
Additionally, PHCD is developing RPQs to acquire a dedicated emergency 
vendor for common issues such as plumbing, sewer, electrical, and possibly 
mold remediation. PHCD is in the process of hiring staff to manage the RPQs 
before initiation based on limited staff capacity. Further, contacts with WASD 
are ongoing with determining how PHCD can shift and change its process to 
be more effective in the execution of MCC contracts. 

 
It appears that the above statement is related to the establishment of dedicated emergency 
pools.  As this still appears to be a work-in-progress, the OIG is requesting another status 
report in 120 days.  Specifically, we are requesting PHCD to report on its progress toward or 
finalization of establishing dedicated emergency pools.  Our request is made pursuant to 
Section 2-1076(d)(2) of the Code of Miami-Dade County.  We respectfully request that PHCD 
provide the OIG with another status report on or before June 17, 2023.   
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Morris Copeland, Chief Community Services Officer, Office of the Mayor 
 Clarence Brown, Division Director, Housing and Community Development Division, PHCD 
 Gerald Farr, Chief Financial Officer, PHCD 
 Jose Mascorro, Division Director, Asset Management, PHCD 
 Indira Rajkumar-Futch, Procurement Contracting Manager, PHCD 
 Gary T. Hartfield, Division Director, Small Business Development, Internal Services Dept. 
 Laurie Johnson, Section Chief, Small Business Development, Internal Services Dept.  

https://www.miamidadeig.org/resources-oig/pdf/2022-reports/2022-23-09-memo-to-bcc-final-audit-ig-20-0005-a.pdf
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